
Town of Evergreen 
February 14, 2022 Town Board Meeting 

 
The February 14, 2022 Regular Town Board Meeting was called to order by Chair Tim Kessler at 
7:00 pm at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Road, Spooner with the pledge of 
allegiance.  The meeting was properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Tim Wallace, Gary Scalzo, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Char 
Hedlund, Brian and Mavis Melton, Katelyn Riewestahl and Julie Kessler. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the January 10, 2022 meeting minutes as 
presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported that the Fire Dues Certification has been completed, we received a 
building permit application, sent out a variance for after road bans are on, she is preparing for 
the upcoming election, we received another work comp refund check and we have a burial at 
the cemetery next weekend.  Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Clerk’s 
report.  Motion carried 
 
Treasurer Zehm gave the monthly financial report.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to 
approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Larry Bascombe reported that they have plowed and sanded.  Chair Kessler reported on a new 
Federal Bill that could provide money to townships instead of just counties.  We don’t have a 
plan ready so we could not apply until 2023.  He also reported that the truck deliver date has 
been pushed back.   
 
There were not correspondence. 
 
Brian Melton thanked the Chair for applying for grants for road projects. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn at 7:21 pm.  Motion Carried 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 
 
 


